
June 2021 Meeting Minutes 
Recorded by Tom Carlyle, Secretary 

The June 2021 club meeting was held on June 2, 2021 at the flying field.  President Rege Hall called the meeting 
to order at 7:30 PM.  Seventeen (17) club members were in attendance. 
 

President's Report  
 Rege announced that Henry Devenney passed away last weekend.  His wife wants to donate his RC 

equipment to the club.  Bill Clontz is working with the family to organize the donation.  She wants club 
members to use the equipment instead of selling it. 

 The NMAD event flag raising will be held in memory of Henry Devenney, Tom Hatfield, and Jim Huddleston. 
 Warbird Fly-in in Columbus is this weekend. 
 Cubs and Floaties this weekend in Morristown on June 12. 

 

Vice President's Report  
 Adopt-A-Highway is still practicing COVID restrictions, so no highway cleanup any time soon. 
 

Treasurer's Report  
 The various club accounts were reviewed.   
 

Secretary’s Report 
 No report. 
 

Field Marshall’s Report 

 The field tile work on the East end of the field will be completed this summer after it dries out.   
 

Safety Coordinator's Report  
 No report. 
 

New Members/Visitors 
 No new members or visitors. 
 

Old Business 
 The Warbird Fly In will be Saturday, October 16, 2021.   
 Our NMAD event will be on Saturday, August 14, 2021.  We will support HVAF again this year.   
 

New Business 
 If you’re the last one to leave the clubhouse, please make sure the lights are off and the furnace (heat) is 

turned down to 50 degrees.  Make sure the A/C is turned off. 
 This month is AMA safety month. 

 Rege presented his “Dirty Dozen” safety issues. 
 The items were:  Lack of Communication; Complacency; Lack of Knowledge; Distractions; Lack of 

Teamwork; Fatigue; Lack of Resources; Pressure; Lack of Assertiveness; Stress; Lack of Awareness; 
Norms 

 We moved the large green trash cans behind the clubhouse because members of the public were stopping 
and putting their trash in our trash containers.  We plan to stop using them due to the trouble associated with 
emptying them.  Please put the trash in the containers in the clubhouse.  Please put your soda cans in the 
receptacle in the clubhouse marked for cans. 

 The club’s “4th of July” picnic will be held at the flying field on Saturday evening, July 3rd.  We’ll hold it during 
the evening.  This will be a pitch-in meal. This event will also be our July meeting date.   

 
Show and Tell 
 No show and tell. 
 

Raffle 
 No raffle was conducted. 

 

With no further club business, the meeting was adjourned.   
 

The July club meeting will be held on Saturday, July 3rd during our 4th of July picnic.   
 
One last reminder, please support your local hobby stores.  Special thanks go out HobbyTown USA in Castleton 
for extending a discount to our club for our monthly and year end raffle prizes.   


